From: herbertp.m herbertp.m

Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2021 1:44 PM
To: Recreation < Recreation@london.ca >
Cc: Lehman, Steve < slehman@london.ca >
Subject: [EXTERNAL] River Road Input

I have been a member of the London Municipal Golf courses for many years. Last year with the closing of River Road and the increased number of golfers, golfing on the London courses became a frustration. Getting tee-off times was a nightmare. Trying to getting a tee-off time within one minute of the time we were to call, and all the morning tee-off times were gone. How could all the tee-off times be booked in one minute? I have a feeling your staff worked with some members to block book tee-off times ahead of time. How else can you answer my concern? The bottom line for me is - I will not join the Municipal courses this year as I am not prepared to experience the same frustration in booking tee-off times unless you open River Road and allow more choice of tee-off times as I had never experience getting tee-off times in previous years. There are many other courses around London that will welcome my money. I have a 3 plus percent increase in my municipal taxes and yet you can't keep River Road open. A course I spent much of my time playing

No River Road - No membership or playing by me.

Regards: Paul Herbert